EDZELL COMMUNITY TRANSPORT

Minutes of Meeting on 24th September 2013 at Edzell Health Centre

Present:  Dr Marc Jacobs, Dr Tine Iterbeke, Frances McGill, Bob Harrison, Julian Parsons (EVIS Chairman), Sarah Turner, Janet Fowlie, Gladys Stewart, 
Sandra Stewart (VAA)

Apologies: Eileen Haggart, Adrian Robinson, Shona Burge (Angus CHP)

	
	
	ACTION

	1
	Welcome & Introductions

Dr Marc Jacobs opened the meeting and welcomed everyone.


	

	2
	Red Cross
· Dr Jacobs had information on the transport service offered by the Red Cross and has discovered there is transport available for Tayside and Fife.  They would take on local volunteer drivers and organise training.

· We have to decide if we want to be part of this or continue as planned.  Dr Jacobs to get more information from Debbie Finlayson before we make a final decision. In the meantime we will continue with our applications for ECHT.  

	Dr Marc Jacobs

	3
	Update from Previous Meeting
· The Cash4Communities Application Form has been submitted.  Janet phoned to check status but unfortunately it did not arrive on time for the August meeting as this was held earlier than originally planned.  No meeting in September so will not now be considered until October.   As the application is for less than £10,000 we should hear within a week if we have been successful.  We have to decide how we are going to draw down the money – we can get a lump sum or submit invoices.  
· PVG Forms – Sandra Stewart from VAA came to Edzell Health Centre on 11th September and 6 forms were completed .  
3 more forms were completed  tonight.  As this information is confidential Sandra is to hold all PVG documentation  at the VAA Office.
· Bank of Scotland Application.  Janet had to complete the initial application over the phone.  We now have a mandate to be signed by the four signatories - Dr Marc Jacobs, Janet Fowlie, Eileen Haggart and Frances McGill. Cheques will have to be signed by any two of the above.  The signatories have to confirm their identity at the local branch of the Bank of Scotland by taking in a photographic driving licence or valid passport along with a utility bill with proof of address.  These will be copied, certified and stamped then posted back to the Head Office in Edinburgh.  We will get a cheque book, paying in book and after 6 months a debit card.  We can also have online and telephone banking if we wish.  No major changes are allowed in the first 6 months.  £25 has to be paid in during the first month to keep the account open.  We also have 14 days to cancel the account once it is opened.  Any queries telephone Alex Hoskins 0845-6020484
· Fund Raising – Eileen has applied for 2 weeks of the Charity Shop for 2014.

	Dr Jacobs, Janet Fowlie, Eileen Haggart, Frances McGill



	4
	Operating Procedures
· Janet had met with Dr Jacobs and Dr Iterbeke on 12th September to draw up a draft for discussion.  After discussion, this was approved with just a few amendments. Not everyone would want to be on the rota to be the Contact Person for the week.  Bob Harrison and Sarah Turner indicated they would prefer to just be volunteer drivers.  Frances, Eileen, Gladys and Janet were happy to trial the procedure.    It was hoped that we would get more volunteers once we had distributed leaflets.  
Also, it would be better to give the client the donation envelope at the beginning of the journey to give them time to put in their money.
Dr Jacobs to make the necessary changes to the Procedures Document and also to the Notes for Volunteer Drivers


	Dr Jacobs

	5
	Donation Envelopes
· Janet is waiting on a quote from Printmatters, Brechin for printing on to the donation envelopes.    The wording will be “Thank you for your donation to help support the running costs of Edzell Community Health Transport”
Minimum Donation 

£5 for short journeys

£20 for long journeys 


	Janet

	6
	Leaflets

· Dr Jacobs has produced a leaflet and these are to be distributed at the flu vaccination days ie14th October 2.00 – 5.00 pm and 17th October 8.30 – 11.30 am.  Gladys and Frances volunteered to hand out leaflets and also carry out additional surveys on these days.

	Gladys

Frances

	7.
	Constitution
· Julian Parsons has drafted a Constitution for consideration. In general this was approved.  Decided Membership should be changed to Edzell and District.  Sandra going to get it checked by the team at VAA who specialise in Constitutions.  Dr Jacobs to make the necessary changes and distribute.
· It was agreed that we should continue with the current group until April 2014 when hopefully we would  be up and running.  At that point we will appoint a Chairperson, Vice Chairperson, Secretary, Treasurer and Committee Members. 

	Dr Jacobs

	8
	Any Other Business

· Photo ID - Sandra to arrange for photos to be made into badges to be worn by the volunteer drivers.  It would be ideal if we could get photos taken at the next meeting.
· Insurance – Janet to complete Insurance Application before next meeting

· Janet had drawn up a draft form to be used for the appointment details.
· Dr Jacobs is to put all details including minutes of our meetings on the Practice Website.  www.edzellhealthcentre.scot.uk
· 
	Sandra

Janet

Dr Jacobs

	9
	Next Meeting Tuesday, 5th November 2013 at Edzell Health Centre

	


